
Luanshya: Construction of the City for the Public Interest 
 

At 9:00 May 7, the Luanshya Municipal Government held a grand 

handover ceremony for the donated trade market of the Luanshya Copper 

Mines Plc (hereinafter called Luanshya). Luo Xingeng, vice president of 

the company and the general manager of Luanshya, Mr. NATHAN 

C.BWALYA, Mayor of Luanshya, and the representatives of the 

government officials attended the ceremony. 

 

During the ceremony, Mayor of Luanshya said that grain and vegetables 

were the fundamental material needs. Before the completion of this 

market, the local sales environment had been in a dirty and chaotic 

condition for a long time without suitable regulation. The completion of 

the market would not only change such condition, beautify the city and 

promote the standardization of order in the city, but also promote local 

social and economic development in some degree. Therefore, on behalf of 

the municipal government and the public, the mayor thanked Luanshya 

for donating the market and highly praised Luanshya on the social 

welfare contribution over the years. Finally, he said he hoped Luanshya 

could pursue this consistent style and continue to focus on the 

construction and development of the local public welfare. 



A representative of local traders said that the completion of the market 

would not only benefit the local people, but also show the concern of the 

Chinese company on local people’s life quality, for which, on behalf of 

all traders, she expressed her sincere thanks to Luanshya. 

 

Finally, the handover ceremony ended up with celebrating dance of the 

local people. 

 

(Vice President Luo Xingeng, Mayor and Municipal Representatives in 

the Ceremony) 



 

(Vice President Luo Xingeng, Mayor, Municipal Representatives and 

Citizens in the Ceremony) 


